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Glorious Winter Golf 

 

Welcome  
Spring! 



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President Jon Evans     951-244-7924 
  jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Social  Chris Wilkeson    951-255-6313
 1st VP    chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Wed. Game    Chuck Newsom  951-775-6640          
 2nd VP inlandchuck@gmail.com  

Tournament  Jerry Watson  928-308-9276
   watsondblplay@msn.com  

Secretary  Ted Horton    951-246-2928
  tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer Rodney Smith    951-674-1984
  rsmith@stratwater.com 

Membership & Greg Brack     951-570-1239           
 Rules rgbrack@msn.com   

Public Relations Chris Poland    415-740-7892
  cpoland@cdpce.com  

Handicap Rick Halsey  951-202-0865
  rickhalsey@msn.com  

Green Com. Tom Scudieri   602-799-2100 

  thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 

2019 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February   10 
Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4 Ball    March 23,24 
Presidents & Vice Pres. Cup     April 13 
Men's Club Championship        May 31, June 1,2 
Member Guest           September 7 
Stag Day       September 21 
Member-Member      November 16,17 
Christmas Tournament    December 14 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 
Spring is here and hopefully warmer weather.  
As I stated last month, the golf course is in  
tremendous shape.  When you see Mark  
Louder, course superintendent, be sure to let 
him know. 
 
We just finished the Spring Kickoff tournament 
and I believe Jerry Watson did a great job in 
running the event.  Thanks to Chris  
different, that all enjoyed. 
 
Our next tournament is the President’s Cup/ 
Vice President Cup, which starts April 13th.  
This is our only match play format.  After the 
initial round, you will have one week to play 
your next match.  Players losing on day one 
will be reseated in the Vice President Cup.  
Sign up now and be a part of this fun event. 
To make things better for all club members, 
and to help keep the golf course in great 
shape, please pair up and let’s try and use 2 
carts with four golfers.  When parking by the 
tee boxes or greens, please try and park on 
the cart paths.  Time is starting to be an issue 
again on Wednesday, please play ready golf, 
and let’s shoot for 4-4 ½ hour rounds.  Lastly, 
we are all responsible to post every round we 
play.  If you are playing 9 or 18 holes, please 
do your part and post your scores.  Our  
handicap chairman is currently checking 
rounds played vs posted rounds and will be 
contacting members that are not doing their 
part. 
 
Lastly, this is the season for our POA  
elections.  Educate yourself on who is running 
and vote for those who have similar values as 
you. 
 
Jon Evans, President CLMGC 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Jon Evans 

 

Club Historian Jim Magill  951-244-5030 
  jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep. Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505 
  jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro  Pat Kemball  951-246-1782 
  patkemball@pga.com 
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President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 

President Ura Furry   951-244-1910 

  ufurry@verizon.net  
Major Tourn  Mary Burns  650-766-6765                                                               
 1st VP    meburns21@gmail.com  
Handicap Linda Kamashian  951-244-3675      
 2nd VP lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                     
  Barbara Horrigan  951-244-9379                
  horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
  Marlene Cathro                  951-201-3137 
  marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com                      
Recording Secretary                                                     
  Ina Pickard  951-244-3062 
  bobandina@gmail.com                      
Treasurer Kathy Homewood  951-403-3124 
  kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership Norma Yarbrough  951-244-8753 
  normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                             
  Barbara Spraul  951-244-6540 
  dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
  Sue Sell   951-660-7355 
  suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules   Marilyn Bridges  951-294-7075 
  marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com        
Social  Linda Helmer  951-746-1141 
  lhelmer1@msn.com                  
  Linda Hudson  951-244-4331 
  ctrlinda991@verizon.net  

2019 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro           January 15 
Valentine Tournament         February 12 
Club Championship             March 19, 21, 26 
Senior Championship                       April 23, 30  
Member Guest                 May 10 
President’s Cup                       June 11,18 
Couples Eclectic           July 16, 23 
Breast Cancer             August 13 
Member/Member      September 10, 12, 17 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 23 
SB&R Tournament                    December 5 
Christmas Tournament                               December 10
       

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 5, May 7, August 6, November 5 

   Well, our 3-day Club Championship Tournament 
is being played when this goes to print. I just wish 
you all had a good game and not too stressful.  
   Our next tournament is Senior Championship 
April 23rd and 30th.  The CLIPPS have worked very 
hard, so hope everyone will sign up and support 
them and the club. 
   For our “Swing into Spring” Member Guest  
Invitational Tournament on May 10th, the committee 
is asking for donations for the raffle. You can  
donate by the team or individual, any new item, golf 
play from other courses, wine, etc. Give your  
donations to any of the committee ladies (Ura Furry, 
Darlene Cortez, Marlene Cathro, Barbara Spraul, 
Dawn Haggerty, Joanna Spiller). Call and invite 
your guest to play, don’t wait until the last minute. If 
you need a guest let the committee know so we can 
find one for you.  
   Our most improved golfer for February was Anita 
Fairfield.  Our March Low Gross player was Marilyn 
Bridges, and our Low Net was Ina Pickard. Way to 
go ladies, keep up the good work. 
   SB&R was played at Paradise Knolls in February. 
There were 11 Canyon Lake Ladies  that went and 
8 of those won points for our club. We have now 58 
points, but Jurupa is in first in our Division, so we 
need to make more points. We play March 28th at 
Jurupa. 
We have a new member to our club Vivian Estrada 
which gives us 68 members. So, welcome her when 
she comes to play on Tuesdays, or if you see her at 
another time. 
   Our former member of our club, Marge Bishop 
passed away, we want to send our thoughts and 
prayers to her husband Ken and family.  Also, a 
member Bonnie Harlow moved to Prescott, Arizona, 
we wish her happiness at her new home.  They 
both were long time members of the CL Women’s 
Golf Club. 
   Our clubs first “Garage Sale” will be held April 5

th
 

and 6th, at Ura Furry’s home. Donations will be  
accepted Wednesday & Thursday prior to the sale. 
Volunteers to price and work the sale will be  
appreciated. 
   I want to thank KK Beecher for donating $60.00 to 
our club, for selling aluminum straws her husband 
made. 
   Survey Question was emailed out to all members 
on their opinion whether to have one Valentine 
Tournament next year in 2020, instead of three in 
one week. Your opinions matter so please answer 
the email Ura sent. 
   Here’s hoping your St Patrick’s Day was fun, and 
looking forward to a Happy Easter with family & 
friends, which is April 21st. 
  Ura Furry CLWGC President 
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MENS DAYS 

Mike Sanders one of our members who lives in Audie Murphy scored his first  

hole-in-1 on March 13
th
 while playing a 3-2-1 Pick Your Own Foursome with Gil Cervantez, 

Shannon Vandruff and David Wagner. It was a 120+ yard shot on hole 15 with an 8 iron that 
struck the flag about 2 feet up and disappeared. Someone finally looked in the hole during 
the subsequent search and discovered the victory! Mike took home almost $4300 that day in 
addition to two skins. Mike has lived in this area for 3 years and has been golfing for 34. 
Congratulations Mike!  

2/27/2019 



MENS DAYS 

Why leave the flag in when putting? 
I asked last month, and Joe Washle provided a great answer. During a couple PGA tournaments 
earlier this year, the commentators talked about several experiments by various organizations. 
They found that about 30% more balls holed-out when the pin was left in – regardless of distance. 
You get a better perspective especially from longer distances and it speeds up the play, Thanks 
Joe! I’m changing!  



LADIES DAYS 

Darlene Cortez 



Men’s Club 
Spring Kickoff Four Ball Tournament 

 
The Men’s Golf Club held their annual Spring Kickoff Tournament March 23

rd
  and 24

th
 

with 72 members playing.  There were two contests within the game – a typical  
member-member partner best ball match and the SCGA Four-Ball that is also a partner 

best ball match.  The low net winners will go on to represent our club in October at 
the SCGA Four-Ball Net championship. The event paid low gross and three places 
low net for each of four flights. Skins games were played both days and closest to the pin 

prizes awarded on the first day. Everyone celebrated the weekend event at the 
awards banquet in the Country Club on Sunday while enjoying a delicious Taco 
bar.  

Flight A— Bob  
Jacobson  and  Koby 
Mora (not shown) 

Low Net First Place  Winners with Club President Jon Evans 

Flight B—Mark Wagoner 
and Todd Lloyd 

Flight C—Bobby Gunter 
and Jesse Beecher 

Flight D—James 
Paulis and Ross  
Hanover 

Flight C Champs Bobby Gunter and Jesse Beecher had the winning low net score of 113 and will be the 
Canyon Lake Representatives at the October SCGA Four-Ball Low Net Championships. They beat the 
next best score by 5 strokes. 

Men’s Club Team Play 

 Team Play is an interclub tournament that  consists of 16 players and two alternates per club 
that compete January through March. Team play is partially supported by the Men’s Club and is 
open to all members of CLMGC in good standing with Low Handicap index of 18.4 or less. Rick 
Halsey and Jon Keigwin were the 2019 Captains for Canyon Lake.    
2019 Members included  the two Captiains  and Anton  Riniti, Bill Conlin, Bill Furlong, Brandon 
Majarro, Bruce Wallace, Bruce Yarbrough, Collin McCaffery, Dave Hartman, Don Rawoth,  
Dudley Thompson, Fred Finger, Gary Bradford, Jerry Watson, Joe Kamashian, John Reed, Jon 
Evans, Larry Drew, Marcus Schonabaum, Phil Coughlin, Rick Potter, Shannon Vandruff, Tom 
Faia,Tom Scudieri, and Travis Montgomery.   
Our group included Canyon Lake, Canyon Crest, Moronga and Tukwet Canyon, and Sun Lakes. 
Canyon Crest moved on to the playoffs because they had 4 wins.  







April 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
April Fool’s Day 

  
  

2 
CLWGC 
GROSS/NET 
Board Meeting 

3 
CLMGC  
Partners Best Balls 
You Pick 
Board Meeting 
 

Koby Mora 
  

4 
9ER’S Golf 
Gross/Net 
  
  
  

Anne Norris  

5 ALB 

4 Man Tin Whistle - 
Comm. Picks 
 
 

Lyman Goldsmith 

  

6 
Family 12:00 
Member Member 
 
  
  
Barbara Lewis 

7 
 
 
Rick Potter 

8 
Maintenance Day 
Aerification 

9 
CLWGC 
Par 3’s Free 

  

10 
CLMGC 
Four Man Aggregate 
Tin Whistle - You Pick 
 

Tom Faia 

11 
9ER’S Golf 
  
  
Vernon L. Kelch 
Cathy Barr 

12 ALB 

Partners Best Ball - 
Pick your 4-Some 
  
Marlene Cathro 
Rose Marie Hand 

13 
 8:00 CLMGC 
President’s Cup 
 

Bryan Carlson 
Chuck Furry 
Don Potenza 

14 
 
 
 
Clive Taylor 

15 

  
  

16 
CLWGC 
Your Lucky Day 
 
 

Mike Homewood 
David Wagner 
James Whipple 

17 
CLMGC 
Two Best Balls of 
Foursome - You Pick 

  
  

  

18 
9ER’S Golf 
  
  
  
Anita Fairfield 
Ed Doidge 

19 ALB 

2 Best Balls of  
4-some - Comm. 
Picks 

 Good Friday 
 
Randy Schutz 

 

20 
 
 
Mike Sanders 
  

21 

  
Easter 

  

22 23 
CLWGC 
Senior  
Championship 
No Putts 
  
  

24 
CLMGC 
3 balls on par 3’s, 4 
balls on 18- You Pick 
  

25 
9ER’S Golf 
 Guest Day 
  
SB&R @ 
Seven Hills 

Vince LaRosa  
Adam Stone 

26 ALB 

Individual Tin  
Whistle - Pick your 4-
some 
  

27 
8:00 CLAPPS Beautifi-
cation Tournament 
 
 

Jesse Beecher 
Vincent Di Nardo 
Nixon Lauritzen 
  

28 
3:00 9er’s Scramble 

29 

  
  

30 
CLWGC 
Senior  
Championship & 
Lunch Pick Ur  
4-Some - T’s & F’s 

      
Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
10:00am 9er’s 

              

http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/good-friday.php
http://www.calendarlabs.com/holidays/us/easter.php


 

                   
         
 
 
        

 

An Interview with Mark Louder, 
Golf Course Superintendent – Canyon Lake Country Club 

By Ted Horton, CLMGC Secretary 
 

Canyon Lake Country Club Superintendent Mark Louder 
was recognized by Greg Pieschala, President of BrightView 
Golf Course Maintenance, for leading his department  
employees through 126,184 employee work hours without a 
reportable accident.  That is over ten years without a major 
safety incident under Mark’s supervision – a remarkable  
accomplishment.  Congratulations Mark! 

When I asked what this award meant to him, he responded that “the entire team is proud of this award.  Safety is an 
important culture at BrightView Golf.  As Superintendents we are accountable for the safe performance of every person 
in our area of responsibility.  My job performance literally depends to a large extent on the safety accomplishments of 
each person who reports to me”.  He expressed his appreciation for the focus on morning safety checks performed by 
Assistant Superintendent Justin Vasquez and his employee’s attention to practicing safe actions.  Although Mark’s 
main responsibility is the maintenance of the golf course, he is always alert for safe and unsafe behaviors, no matter 
where he is.  He is very proud of the fact that he was asked by previous POA Operations to share some of his training 
programs to improve safe behaviors in the POA and TWG operations. Accidents have also been reduced in those  
departments as a result.  Mark’s mindset is simply – “to assure that you are as effective in preventing accidents as  
possible, safety must be made equal in importance to employee morale, costs and turfgrass conditions”. 
What is Mark proudest of?  He feels that the course conditions have continued to improve every year of his tenure.  
He is especially pleased that the “foundation Bermudagrass” continues to get better each year, even with 
“overseeding”.  “Hard work and a lot of planning have yielded these results and the majority of residents seem to like 
the course”. 
What is his biggest concern?   “Water, without a doubt!  Costs will be doubling in the next year and we will be  
stimulated to reduce water use as much as possible, potentially resulting in difficult conditions in the summers”.   He 
emphasized that it will be critical to upgrade the irrigation control and weather station systems to enable efficient water 
management during the upcoming years. 
What continues to excite him at Canyon Lake Country Club?  I was pleased to hear about his enthusiasm relative 
to the Drought Tolerant Areas and the opportunities that he sees for these sites.  He hopes to be more involved with 
POA Operations, TWG and interested residents to develop appropriate design and maintenance of the DTAs to satisfy 
the goals of reduced water use, pollinator habitat improvement, enhanced overall appearance and strategic golf  
playability.   
A key goal is to achieve Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Certification at Canyon Lake.  Mark feels the golf course will 
be enhanced by the program modules of Environmental Planning; Wildlife and Habitat Management; Chemical Use 
Reduction; Chemical Safety and Maintenance; and, Water Conservation.  Participation in the AI “Monarchs in the 
Rough” could be a community enhancement. 
Mark is currently assisting a sub-committee of the Green Committee chaired by Dudley Thompson to develop a tree 
management program for Canyon Lake Country Club.  He is looking forward to having clear guidelines addressing 
planting, removal and maintenance of the club’s key trees, protecting these valuable assets for years to come. 
How did Mark get into the business?   As a youngster, Mark lived with his family in Texas and at twelve years old, he 
had a thriving business mowing neighborhood lawns.  His family moved to England where he was enrolled in a private 
school that owned a 9-hole golf course.  Students worked on the course where they were exposed to golf maintenance, 
golf etiquette and a fondness for the game that has served him well till now. Upon returning to the United States, Mark 
enrolled in California Polytechnic University, Pomona, California where he earned a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Park Administration, specializing in Turfgrass Management.   
Mark began his career as Assistant Superintendent at The SCGA Members Club in Murrieta and quickly progressed to 
Superintendent at Quail Ranch Golf Club in Moreno Valley, Pala Mesa Resort in Fallbrook and then the head job at 
The SCGA Members Club.  Upon the sale of The SCGA Club Mark was recruited by BrightView Golf (then ValleyCrest 
Golf) for the position as Golf Course Superintendent at Canyon Lake Country Club.  Mark noted “BrightView Golf and 
Canyon Lake Country Club has been a great employer for the past ten years and he looks forward to many more years 
to come”.   
 
Mark recently moved to Canyon Lake where he enjoys the lake and amenities with his children.  Thanks Mark! 



“After Lunch Bunch” 
Your Friday game for 39 years… 
 
     Almost forty years ago a small group of golfers who could take Friday afternoons off formed a 
group of golfing buddies.  They called themselves the “After Lunch Bunch” and they invited all 
Canyon Lakers to join them on any Friday. That group is still running their weekly Friday game and 
they are always looking for new players.  If you’re interested in playing a Friday game you can sign 
up in the Magnolia Room between 8:30 and 9:15AM or by phone at either 249-4565 or 237-6102.  
The entry fee is a modest $5.00. 
 
Results for last month’s play were as follows: 
February 22 – 16 Players – Individual Tin Whistle 
“A” Flight                                                              “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Stinson – 20                                           1 – Mike Connor – 12 
2 – Clive Taylor – 15                                            2 – Oscar Rowland – 11 
“Losers of the week” – “A” Flt – Bobby Gunter – 9             “B” Flt. – Ross Hanover – 7 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #8 – Clive Taylor                       Hole #11 – Sven Henrichsen 
“Skins” – Svenn Henrichsen (#1), Phil Coughlin (#2), Fred Espinosa (#7), Bob Stinson (#12) 
   
 
March 1 – 20 Players – 4 Man Tin Whistle 
1 – Phil Coughlin, Bob Clow, Ross Hanover, & Bob Tice – 87 
2 – Bob Stinson, Tom D’Amato, Jim Paulis, & Sven Henrichsen – 85 
“Losers of the Week” – Tom Fuhrman, Mike Pinto, Chris Poland, & Jerry Swift - 63 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #8 – Jerry Swift     Hole #1 – Jim Paulis 
“Skins” – Clive Taylor (#3), Bob Stinson (#6), Svenn Henrichsen (#9, 11, 13, & 17),  
               Mike Pinto (#16), Oscar Rowland (#18). 
 
 
March 8 – Partners Best Ball – 25 Players 
“A” Flight                                                            “B” Flight 
1 – Marv Tweedy & Bob Tallaksen – 60            1 – Jim Paulis & Ross Hanover – 62 
2 – Hugh Wagoner & Bobby Gunter – 63         2 – Mike Conner - Blind Draw – 67 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight. – John Petersen & Mike Pinto- 69 
                                     “B” Flight – Fred Espinosa & Dave Nickel – 74 
“Closest to the Pin on #8” – Tom D’Amato 
“Skins” – Phil Coughlin (#3), Fred Espinosa (#7), Hugh Wagoner (#13), and Bob Tallaksen 
(#14) 
 
 
March 15 – 2 Best Balls of Foursome – 22 Players 
1 – Jim Magill, Tom Pierick, Leroy Madera, & Bob Tice – 116 
2 – Vern Kelch, Mike Connor, Randy Bonner, & Ray Freyre – 119 
“Losers of the Week” – Bill Hallahan, Fred Espinosa, Leroy Nelson, & Phil Coughlin – 129 
“Closest to the Pin” on #15 – Jim Musser 
“Skins” – Oscar Rowland (#1&16), Bob Tallaksen (#3),Sven Henrichsen (#7),& Bill Hallahan 
(#9),  
  
Quote  “A typical day in the life of a metal musician is a round of Golf and an AA meeting” – Billy 
Joel 



News and Information  
 
Rules Reminder – Bunkers 
Bunkers are specially prepared areas intended to test the players ability to play a ball from the 
sand. Confront the challenge and follow these restrictions 

• You in the bunker when the ball is touching the sand or where sand normally would be.  

• Remove loose impediments (grass, sticks, etc.) and moveable obstructions (rakes, trash, etc) 

• Replace ball in same location without penalty 

• Do not touch the sand to test the condition of the sand to learn information for the next stroke 

• Touch the sand with a club right in front or behind the ball, in making a practice swing, or in 
making a back wing for the stroke. 

• No penalty for touching the sand while digging in  your feet, smoothing out the bunker,  
placing clubs or equipment in the bunker, leaning on your club, or striking the sand in  
frustration or anger.  

Complete your round in no more than 4 ½ hours….. 
• Play ready golf.   

• Keep the group in front of you in sight 

• If you’re falling behind the group in front of you, pick up the pace. 

• If you are on one side of the fairway and your partner is on the other, park your cart in the 
middle of the fairway and each of you walk to your ball. 

• Limit your practice swings to one swing 

• Be ready to putt when it’s your turn.  Read the green while your partners are putting. 

• After putting proceed to the next tee then do your scoring.   

• Keep track of your pace of play, 15 minutes per hole is 4 ½ hours. 



 Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Board of Directors Meeting 

March 6, 2019 Minutes  
 
 
Call to Order:  President Jon Evans called the meeting to order at 10:55 AM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Jon Evans, 1

st
 VP Chris Wilkeson, 2

nd
 VP Chuck Newsom, Directors Greg 

Brack, Rick Halsey, Ted Horton & Tom Scudieri.  Absent were Directors Greg Brack, Chris Poland , Jerry Watson & 
Treasurer Rod Smith. 
A quorum was present.  Two (2) members attended. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by 2

nd
 VP Newsom, seconded by Director Halsey and approved “to accept the 

February 6, 2019 meeting minutes as submitted”. 
 
Director of Golf Report:  Pat Kemball – Absent, no report. 
 
Golf Course Superintendent Report:  Mark Louder – Absent, no report.  
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson – reported that he talked with Jeremy Pitt at SCGA and that CLCC  
members who have 2 GHIN numbers on one email account will be purged.  He will share additional information when 
he receives it from SCGA. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Ted Horton 
Secretary Horton reported that all correspondence is current and all supplies are on hand. 
• Get well cards in August:  Ray Fryer for a golf car accident. 
• Sympathy cards in August:  None 
New Board Member Name plaques have been acquired. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  President Evans reviewed Treasurer Rod Smith’s written report: 
• The report presented the updated operating budget for 2019. 
• The club bank balance as of February 28, 2019 is $26,383.40.  This does not include the Sweetheart Tournament 

that still awaits the Director of Golf’s invoice. 
Action Items:  
• Refine accounting system – Director Poland & Treasurer Smith 
• Perform financial audit – President Evans, Treasurer Smith, Secretary Horton, Director Poland 
• Change bank signatures 
It was moved by Director Watson, seconded by Director Halsey and approved “to accept the Treasurer’s report as 
submitted.” 
 
Handicap Report:  Rick Halsey  
President Evans reported that 1st Vice President Wilkeson will become the Social Director and the Handicap Director’s 
position will be filled by Rick Halsey.  Director Halsey reported that during the month of February 2019:  50 indexes 
went down; 97 remained the same; 85 went up; 2 members have no index; 8 members have a local index (over 36.4); 
and 3 members have reduced indexes.  629 rounds were posted by 159 members;  8 rounds were not posted;  3 cards 
had no date;  1 card had a first name only.   
Director Halsey noted that 629 rounds is the lowest number posted per month – ever. 
• Abuse of the posting requirements has declined significantly.  Congratulations all. 
• The POA has purchased an ipad that is located in the Proshop at the front desk.  Please post all scores in the 

Proshop and give your cards to the person working the front desk. 
Reminder –you can “use the GHIN/SCGA Posting App on your smart phone”.   

Action items: 
• Posting procedures and protocol will be reviewed by Committee Members Halsey, Wallace & Wilkeson and  

recommendations presented at a future board meeting. 
It was moved by Director Wilkeson, seconded by Director Watson and approved “to accept the Handicap Report as 
presented”. 
 
Major Tournaments:  Jerry Watson  
Director Watson reported that the tournament committee will be scheduling all of the same tournaments we have  
experienced this past year.   He commented on: 
• Sweetheart Tournament –on February 10

th
,  57 players participated.  $100 was paid out for “closest to the pin” and 

$600 was spent for tee prizes.  Total expenses were $2,373 and net profit was $17. 
• March 23-24 – There are only 12 people signed up at present. 
Action Items: 
• Dispersal of 2019 Tournament Schedule 
• Suggestions to modify Member Guest Tournament 
It was moved by Director Scudieri, seconded by Director Halsey and approved “to accept the report as presented.” 
 
Wednesday Game:  Chuck Newsom  
2nd VP Newsom reported that February contributions were made to the Veterans’ Day fund and to the Picnic fund.  
The average number of Wednesday players in February was not reported.   Director Newsom noted that: 



• He is trying to add the Junior and Social members to the Email lists so that they get the information mailers, etc. 
• Most of the kinks have been worked out of the new Wednesday Game Program and game results are ready shortly 

after posting of the last round.  Unfortunately, it still takes considerable time to put the “winner’s dollars in the  
envelopes”. 

• In order to encourage guests to join the club, and not play regularly as a guest, CLMGC has established a policy that 
a guest can play once per quarter (3 months). 

Action Items: 
• The skins game with half pops is on a trial basis for 3 months.  It will become permanent in April by board action  

depending on member acceptance. 
• Review Wi-Fi for Magnolia room. 
• Forward weekly announcement to individual Sponsors when they are featured.  Can we determine whether the listed 

Sponsor wishes to promote his/her business with advertized promotion when featured? 
• Review costs to upgrade computer system to enable broadcasting tournament results to dining room televisions. 
It was moved by Director Scudieri, seconded by Director Watson and approved “to accept the Wednesday Game  
report as presented.” 
 
Membership & Rules:  Greg Brack - Absent 
Director Brack’s report was reviewed:  There are 237 members.  140 renewals were renewed online (59.07%).  There 
are 3 Junior Members and 3 Social Members.  There were no rules issues in this period. 
• 1 new member joined – Welcome to Matthew Moorehead. 
• President Evans noted that Director of Golf Pat Kemball will be coordinating a Saturday game for CLMGC members 

upon completion of Saturday Team Play.  There will be a different game each Saturday and tee times will be  
required.   Results will be posted in the Proshop.  See Pat for details.  

Action Items: - 
• Saturday Game initiation – who will chair? 
It was moved by Director Halsey, seconded by Director Watson and approved “to accept the report as presented”. 
 
Public Relations: Chris Poland - Absent 
Director Poland’s report was discussed: 
• The March Bulletin was produced and distributed on time.  Changes in format and content continue to be well  

received.  The Bulletin cover will say Canyon Lake Golf in the future. 
• Distribution of the 2019-20 Roster is expected by the middle of March. 
Action Items: 
• Status on Sponsor payments 
• Article covering results Team Play 
• President & Board pictures displayed in Magnolia Room 
• Roster completion 
It was moved by Director Halsey, seconded by Director Scudieri and approved “to accept the report as presented”. 
 
Green Committee: Tom Scudieri 
Director Scudieri discussed avoidance of slow play and the possible implementation of “no play zones” at holes 4, 9, 10, 
17 and 18.  He suggested an article in the Bulletin to emphasize “keeping up with the group in front of you and play 18 
holes in 4.5 hours”. 
• The previous 5 hour rule to complete the round or be subjected to disqualification from the Wednesday Game was 

briefly discussed.   
• Director Scudieri requested that members submit comments to him relative to golf course trees for consideration by 

the Tree Committee. 
Action Items: 
• Propose slow play rule for Board review next month. 
It was moved by Director Watson, seconded by Director Halsey and approved “to accept the report as presented.” 
 
Social Committee:  Chris Wilkeson  
President Evans reported that 1st Vice President Wilkeson will become the Social Director and the Handicap Director’s 
position will be filled by Rick Halsey.  There were no Social Committee comments. 
Action Items: 
• Cost analysis of events 
It was moved by Director Watson, seconded by Director Scudieri and approved “to accept the report as presented”. 
 
President’s Report:  Jon Evans 
No report 
 
New Business:  Members are encouraged to attend an upcoming POA Meetings relative to POA fees. 
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – April 3, 2019 – 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjournment:  It was moved by Director Watson, seconded by Director Halsey and approved “to adjourn at 
12:20 PM”. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Board Meeting Minutes 

March 5, 2019 
 
 

Call to Order: 1:00 p.m. 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Mary Burns, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Marilyn Bridges, Norma 
Yarbrough, Barbara Horrigan/Marlene Cathro, Ina Pickard, Barbara Spraul, Linda Hudson/Linda Helmer 
 
Absent: Sue Sell 
 
Pledge of Allegiance Led by Lila Gann 
 
Minutes:    A motion was made by  Marilyn  Bridges and seconded by  Norma Yarbrough to approve the minutes as 
presented from the February 5th Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attendance with none opposed. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
 
President Ura Furry:   Ura thanked Linda Kamashian, Linda Johnson and Anne Norris for the fantastic Valentine’s 
Tournament.  Linda Helmer and Linda Hudson did a great job on the decorations.  The committee made an additional 
$586 for the club.  Ura stated she had a meeting with Pat Kemball, Jon Evans and Sheryl Lewis to combine all the 
Valentine Tournaments into one.  It is scheduled for  Thursday, February 13, 2020 and will probably be a 12:00 tee time
  with dinner following. It will be a Jack & Jill, Jill & Jill, Jack & Jack.  They will continue to have the Sweetheart 
Award. Niners can play nine holes.  She will be sending a survey out on this subject.  Email your response to Ura on 
whether you agree or disagree and why.  The Canyon Lake Chamber of Commerce is having their Annual Golf 
Tournament on March 16

th
 to support Junior Golf. Our member guest/invitational is May 10

th
.  The cost is $85 for Guest 

and $55 for Members.   It can consist of one member, one guest, one member and three guests or a team of four 
guests.  Contact Ura if you need guests. 
 
Treasurer Kathy Homewood:                      
The treasurer’s report was distributed for review to the members present.  The report ending February 28 demonstrated 
it balanced with the current bank statement.  Upon a motion by Marilyn Bridges and seconded by Norma Yarbrough the 
Treasurer’s report was approved as presented. The proceeds from the Valentine’s Tournament and the donation from 
KK Beecher of $60 from the sale of straws put us in the positive. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Mary Burns 
Thanked Linda and her committee for running a wonderful tournament. 
Please sign up for the Club Championship. She will discuss having another opportunity drawing on the last day of  
tournament. 
 
Handicap Chair:  Linda Kamashian:  The Most Improved golfer from  February 1st to March 1st was Anita Fairfield, 
followed by Julie Faia, Kathy Homewood and Mary Burns.  
 
Tuesday Tournament  Chair:  Barbara Horrigan:  Low gross winner for March:  Marilyn  Bridges, Low Net, Ina 
Pickard.  For February Low Gross:  Babbette Stubbs, Low Net Gerry Meeks. 
Barbara asked us to please make sure cards are filled out legibly.  She will go over how to fill out cards when doing a 
scramble. 
 
Membership: Norma Yarbrough:  We have a new member Vivian Estrada. Our membership is at 68. 
 
Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul: No report. 
 
Rules Chair: Marilyn Bridges:  She is still trying to get the club to keep up with pace of play. 
Social Chair Linda Hudson/Linda Helmer:  No report 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Green Committee: Linda Johnson - WGC Representative 
Canyon Lake Green Committee Report:  February 12, 2019 
New planting around tee box 
Lots of frost this month and last. Parts of the course have suffered but are recovering. 
Hole # 5 has wet rough and fairways due to drain problem.  Work has begun to correct. 
Hole # 3 has a drain problem behind the green in the drought tolerant area: work has begun to correct the problem. 



Greens are mowed or rolled twice a week 
The tee landscaping has been approved by the POA and will begin soon. 
Phil Hawgood:  POA Board Liaison: 
Parking lot looks like October. Work on paving the parking lot should begin in the fall.  Hopefully when the course is 
closed. 
Pat Kemball:  Golf Professional 
The local rules and course rules were presented and discussed by the committee.  These will be presented to the golf 
club members after some wording corrections and will be on the new score cards.  
Steve Schneider and Salvador Medina:  Operations 
A meeting with the lake architect is scheduled for next week to go over the plans for the lake. 
The drought tolerant plants are being cut back and mulch is being added in bare areas around the course. 
Dudley Thompson:  Tree Committee 
The final report from the tree committee will be presented at the next meeting. 
New Business: We need additional rakes for the bunkers, especially the large bunkers.  Mark will order enough rakes 
so there are at least two in every bunker and three in the larger ones. 
TWG:  Don Norris: The wall on hole # 6 will be completed in March:  Ice plants have been planted behind the white tee 
box on hole # 17, the split rail fences have been repaired. 
The oleanders on hole # 16 have been removed and new plants will be going in this month. 
The next scheduled Green Committee Meeting is March 14

th
, 1 pm in the Magnolia Room. 

Submitted by Linda Johnson, Women’s Golf Club Representative.  There were 
questions from our membership about the tree on the left side of 9 that looks dead. Valerie and Mark will take a look at it.  
There was also discussion about widening the cart cement area by the white and green tee box on 7 and the cart path 
on 18. 
 
Sunshine:    Lila Gann reported that Marge Bishop, a former member of our club, has Stage 4 lung cancer and was in 
the hospital.   
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez:   We had 11 players and 8 winners at Paradise Knolls for a total of 58 points. 
 
CLIPPS:     Valerie Montgomery They are doing final planning for Senior Tournament. 
 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison :  Kathy Voss Absent. 
 
 Big Sister/Little Sister : Merilyn Murphy  Absent 
.  
Old Business:   Beautification Tournament Donation:  Ura stated last month there would be no donations this year.  Joe 
Kamashian told her he would like a donation, even a small one, so we can have our club mentioned as a supporter.  
After discussion a motion was made by Barbara Horrigan and Seconded by Linda Helmer to donate $100 to the  
tournament.  The motion was approved by all in attendance.  
 
Bulletin:  The Men’s Club has agreed we do not have to pay anything towards the bulletin at this time as we have four 
sponsors from our club.  Please keep sending your articles to Chris Poland.   
 
Medallions: Ura showed us examples of other prizes that are less expensive than our medallions and can still have  
diamonds put in them. Barbara Spraul reported that other clubs usually give cash and have a perpetual trophy with  
winner’s name engraved that stays at the club.  After a very lengthy discussion it was decided that the overall winner of 
the Club Championship shall receive some sort of gold golf bag pendant with a diamond in it, the overall winner of the 
President’s Cup shall also receive a small golf bag pendant but no diamond.  For previous winners that have a medallion 
they shall be awarded a diamond.  For flight winners we are checking out some sort of jewelry prize of a lesser amount 
of money.  For those that already have the medallion they will receive a diamond of the same size or smaller, depending 
on cost.  They may pay the difference to have a larger diamond put in.  If this is not settled before the tournament, the 
prize will be awarded to the winners as soon as available.  Cash prizes are not an option. 
New Businessl: Standing Rule 5:  Discussion was had regarding changing the wording to reflect qualifying  
requirements when course is closed.  It was decided to leave wording as is and include it in instructions for the  
Tournament Chair on how far to count back for qualifying.  Standing Rule 12, the section on Medallions will be changed 
at the time we come to our final decision on prizes for Club Championship and President’s Cup. 
Darlene Cortez asked for $85 to pay for our booth and electricity fees for Fiesta Day.  It was approved by the Board. 
 
The next meeting will be April 2

nd
. 

 
Meeting Adjourned       2:30 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, Ina Pickard, Recording Secretary 
 



Tylor Daniels 
Customer Service 

TWG’s Retaining Wall on 6 
Under the leadership of Dave Nichols, the Tuesday Work Group has  
finished the new retaining wall on Hole 6. The concrete cart path will be  
extended to the wall as soon as the ground drys out and we will then have 
a place to park park while finishing up the hole.  THANKS Guys!  






